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This month’s meeting is on Tuesday, June 19, 2018, at 12:00 noon. 

The Refuge Restaurant  
1501 Butte House Road, Yuba City, CA 95993 

 
The MCLE presentation will be provided by Stephanie Hansel, CEO of the Sutter County Superior Court. 
The topic is Electronic Filing, with an emphasis on how to properly submit proposed orders. The 
presentation will be short, with time for questions and answers. Sutter County intends to host a more 
in-depth informational session about this topic at a time to be announced.  
 
The MCLE presentation will begin at 12:30 and will qualify for 0.5 hours of MCLE credits. 
 
Stephanie Hansel has been the Court Executive Officer of the Sutter County Superior Court for two 
years. Beginning July 1, 2017, Electronic Filing became mandatory for attorneys filing papers in Civil 
cases, Probate cases and Family Law cases. Beginning March 1, 2018, Electronic Filing became available 
(not mandatory) in criminal cases. 
 

Please RSVP for the June meeting by Friday, June 15, 2018  
to Secretary Melissa Poulos, mpoulos@suttercourts.com, (530) 822-3368. 

 
 

REMINDER NOTES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
- Yuba County and Sutter County both have a new probate referee, Kevin P. Eckard, P.O. Box 240, 

Auburn, CA 95604. Phone: (530) 888-0472; FAX (530) 888-6457; email: inisheer@sbcglobal.net.  
 

- There will be no YSBA meetings in the months of July and August for summer break. Our speaker for 
the September meeting is Donald Miles, Judge for the California State Bar, who will be presenting on 
the topic of ethics. 
 

- We are exploring the idea of moving our monthly meetings to a different day of the week and/or to a 
different location in the hope of increasing our attendance numbers. If a different day or different 
location would work better for you, please let us know. 
 

- Ten local high school seniors were awarded the Donald E. Huckins Memorial Scholarship at the various 
local high school awards ceremonies in May and June. 

 
- YSBA member dues are $50.00 for the year and are now due. Please send your check, payable to the 

Yuba Sutter Bar Association, to YSBA, P.O. Box 204, Marysville, CA 95901, or bring it to the meeting. 
 
(Announcements continued on Page 2) 
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- We are currently looking for someone to hold the office of Vice President. Please let us know if anyone 
is interested. 

 
- If you have any announcements that you would like included in the Newsletter, please send an email 

to Secretary Melissa Poulos at mpoulos@suttercourts.com. 
 

 
2018 YUBA SUTTER BAR ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 

 
Francis L. Adams Laura Ferree Jessica Hiller Mindi Reid 
Michael Barrette Anthony Galyean Paulla Hyatt-McIntire Kelly Smith 

Diana Bermingham Courtney Gengler Ilene Jacobs Erin Spear 
Brant Bordsen Robert Gengler David Lane Kimberly Steffenson 

Amy Byrne Steve Gimblin Letty Litchfield Jack Taylor 
David Collins John Guth Landon Little Susan Townsend 
Nicholas Deal Stephanie Hansel Daniel Martinez Mark Van Den Heuvel 

Shawn DelaMerced 
Nicole Delerio 

Jared Hastey 
Tim Hayes 

Elizabeth McCaulley 
Melissa Poulos 

David Vasquez 
Minna Williams 

    
It is not too late to join! Just send in your dues of $50.00 or bring them with you to the meeting. 

 
 

Yuba Sutter Bar Association 
Meeting Minutes 

May 15, 2018 
The Refuge Restaurant 

 
1. Courtney Gengler, President, began the meeting with welcoming remarks and announcements. 

 
a. We have selected the ten recipients of the Donald E. Huckins Memorial Scholarship and 

they will be announced at the school award ceremonies in the next couple of weeks. We 
still need a presenter for the River Valley High School awards ceremony on May 21, 
2018 at 6:00 p.m. 

 
b. YSBA member dues for 2018 are $50.00. Please pay your dues to help support the YSBA. 

 
c. The June YSBA meeting will be on June 19. We will be hearing from Deborah Christensen 

Short about MediCal planning. We will not have any meetings in July or August, and will 
resume meetings in September. 

 
2. The speakers were two candidates in the upcoming local elections: Wendell Anderson, for Yuba 

County Sheriff and Brandon Barnes, for Sutter County Sheriff. 
The candidates were each given 15-20 minutes to speak about their background, qualifications, 
and their plans if they are elected. Questions were encouraged, asked, and answered. 
 
 

3. Courtney Gengler, President, thanked the speakers and adjourned the meeting. 
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